
 WPWDB Meeting Agenda   
           June 14, 2021 ● 4:00 p.m.  

Zoom Meeting 

Agenda 
Welcome/Call to Order………………………………….………………………………………… Adam Wright, Chair 

Roll Call (25 total, need 13 for quorum) 

Stacey Wright 

Teresa Fontaine   

Tim Clark

Tora Terry

Tory Shepherd 

 Adam Wright

 Corrie Bobe

 David Collins
 Debra Buchanan

 Dick Ephgrave

 Donna Higdon

 Jason Davis

 Jess Wade

 Jim Daniel

 John Moody 

 John Parkinson

 Julie Brown

 Mark Powers

 Marsha Mendenhall

 Rebecca Adcock

 Rhonda Hodges

 R J Weaver

 Robin Ferguson
 Shannon Hair
 Sharon Barksdale 

Welcome Guests……………………………………………..……………………………………………Adam Wright, Chair 

Call for Public Comment…………………………………………………………………………………Adam Wright, Chair 

Items for Approval: 
• Minutes from March 22, 2021

Consent Agenda: 

Presentation of Financials -  Brandon Martin
• Finance Reports through April 30, 2021
• Budget for PY 2021



Old Business 

New Business 

Committee Report 
• Business Engagement………………………………………………………………… Rhonda Hodges 
• Quality Assurance……………………………………………………………………….. Teresa Fontaine 
• Special Populations……………………………………………………………………... Jason Davis 
• Youth Council…………………………………………………………………………….… Robin Ferguson 

Updates: 
• Performance Update……………………………………………………………………..Kim Turner 
• CEO Update…………………………………………………………………………………..Tyler Freeland 
• Board Chair Update……………………………………………………………………….Adam Wright 

Save the Date:  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 20, 2021 at 4:00 P.M. 

Adjourn 



West Piedmont Workforce Development Board Meeting 
Minutes  

March 22, 2020 

Present: Adam Wright, Debra Buchanan, Dick Ephgrave, John Moody, John Parkinson, Julie Brown, Marsha 

Mendenhall, Rebecca Adcock, Rhonda Hodges, Robin Ferguson, Shannon Hair, Sharon Barksdale, Teresa Fontaine, 

Tim Clark 

Guests Present:   Kim Turner (Ross), Natalie Hodge (Ross), Brandon Martin (Mallard & Mallard) 

Staff Present:  Tyler Freeland (CEO), Jael Membreno, Lavinia Wingfield, Robbie Knight, Robbin Hall  

Adam Wright, Chairman, called the Zoom meeting to order at 4:00 pm.  Roll was called and quorum was established 
with 13 in attendance.  Mr. Wright welcomed all and requested all future meeting agendas and materials be sent to the 
Board with sufficient time to be reviewed. Tyler Freeland, CEO, assured him this will be done moving forward. Mr. 
Wright proceeded with the approval of the minutes from December 14, 2020. Ms. Fontaine pointed out the minutes 
stated she shared a committee report but she was not present at the meeting. A note was made to correct this in the 
minutes. Ms. Mendenhall made a motion to approve the minutes per the correction of committee reports; Ms. Brown 
seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  

Mr. Martin with Mallard and Mallard presented the financial reports through January 31, 2021.  He began with the 
supplemental reports showing spending by funding stream.  He reviewed the carryover projections with the Board, 
which is projected to be $312,000. The majority of carryover is projected to be in Youth Out of School. This projection is 
in the expectation Ross has spent all funds by June 30, 2021. Mr. Martin then shared the Ross training summary sheet.  
Ross has spent 26% of training funds, ideally this would be 58%. The majority of this has been spent in the Martinsville-
Henry County Adult/Dislocated Worker programs. Operation spending is on target at 58% to date. Ideally this would be 
at 60%. In operational funding, Ross is on target at 33.69% to date.  Mr. Martin explained that the Wagner-Peyser grant 
has been extended to June 30, 2021. He shared that all partners have paid rent and shared costs in full. Mr. Martin and 
Ms. Wingfield are set to meet in the first week of April to invoice rent and shared costs for January through March. Ms. 
Brown made a motion to approve the financial report; Ms. Fontaine seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  

Mr. Wright asked for a motion to accept the policy revisions. Ms. Brown made the motion and was seconded by Ms. 
Mendenhall. The motion passed unanimously. Mr. Knight, Business Services Manager, then updated the Board on 
efforts to organize a reentry job fair in April. He explained this was developing as a collaboration between various 
agencies. He is also working with Hanesbrand as their Woolwine location is closing. He is assisting with various grants 
as needed. Mr. Wright then asked Mr. Knight how the Business Services funds are being spent. Mr. Knight replied the 
funds were tight for Martinsville but there were more than enough funds for Danville. Mr. Wright requested to see the 
year to date spending versus the budgeted amounts. Mr. Knight assured the Board he would meet with the Ross team 
to put that together. 

Ms. Turner with Ross gave a performance update beginning the TANF and EEI Grant. Both grants have exceeded goals. 
The One Stop Centers are open and WIOA enrollment has increased. The GCE Harvest grant fourth cohort began on 
March 15 and is expected to be very successful.  Ms. Turner stated outreach to further increase traffic in the centers. 
Mr. Wright thanked Ms. Turner. 

Mr. Wright then invited Mr. Freeland to share his updates. Mr. Freeland began by informing the Board that the 
Martinsville and Danville Center are open. The Patrick County Center is open by appointment only and also providing 
virtual services.



Monthly cleaning costs are now being shared among partners, with the WPWDB paying 20% and 80% paid by the partners.
Wagner-Peyser has been extended to June 30, 2021 with 10 employees. He stated we are applying for a third year of the 
TANF grant and there could be a potential fourth year of the Harvest grant. Mr. Freeland stated recruiting youth has been 
a challenge. There is also a potential summer internship program awaiting approval from the Danville City Council. Mr. 
Epgrave asked if there has been an increase in employers looking for new hires. Mr. Freeland said that has been a problem 
as it has been difficult to interest people in employment. 

Ms. Barkdale gave the Board a VEC update. Current unemployment benefits have been extended until September 4, 2021. 
Unemployment rates have lowered since this time last year. She encouraged all to visit the VEC website for updates. Mr. 
Hair expressed the need for the community to get back to work. In response, Ms. Hodge stated the Wagner-Peyser team 
has increased outreach efforts in the community to provide job placement services. 

Mr. Wright then reminded all members of a survey being sent out and encouraged them to complete it as soon as 
possible. The next meeting is June 14, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. via Zoom. 
Ms. Buchanan made a motion to adjourn; Mr. Hair seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 
5:00 p.m.  


































































































































